The ADR gage at Hoonah Harbor was in operation during all field operations in
Port Frederick. Additionally, one temporary gage (bubbler), Salt Lake Bay,
Alaska, was operating during this survey. The tidal data generated by these
gages were employed to zone the survey for office reduction of sounding data.
Field tide reduction of soundings was based on predictions from Juneau,
Alaska, with time and range ratios.





